4

FFBR Monthly Bulletin October 2014
President's Notes and Comments:  

We are ending 2014 but we still have our Tree Decorating on November 29 at the Jones Creek Library and our Christmas Gala on December 4 and we already have next year in sight.
We are doing some great things and the club is still moving at a nice pace.  We just finished our Reno Exchange with  total of 19 ambassadors from Reno-Lake Tahoe, NV and from the L.A.- Sacramento area.  Our Themed Exchange Project is developing quite nicely and we should be looking at some printable results by the early part of next year.  We are looking at springtime  in 2016 for this exchange to be implemented.  We requested Australia for our first choice International Outgoing Exchange in 2016 and our second International Exchange choice was Japan.  We requested two weeks in either of those two countries and we should know the results from FFI by the end of January.
We are planning about 4 more recruiting presentations sometime in the early months of next year. We've recruited this way in the past but believe it's time to resurrect this method once again.  Our recruitment efforts have not been very successful this year.
We have a full slate of candidates for the Board this year with 3 candidates new to the board and 4 candidates are relatively new to Friendship Force.  
Our Christmas Party this year will be at Emily Stich and Jim Willis' home at 1859 Applewood Rd. on December 4.  Gayle and Bob Duncan are Co- Chairpersons for this special  event.  We all need to help in this endeavor!

See you soon!

Thornton Cofield
 If you don't mind, let's start with a few Save the Date notices for the last  2  months of the year.  
__________________________________________________________________
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Christmas Tree Decorating 
at the 

Jones Creek Library

November 29,  Saturday

Please bring your Christmas Cards, tree ornaments, photos of kids, and anything else that we can hang on the tree and show off Friendship Force Baton Rouge.  The tree will be furnished by the Jones Creek Library and all we have to do is decorate it.  Some of the board members may remember the decorated trees in the center of the library throughout the month of December.  This will be our tree and everyone walking into the library will see the Friendship Tree by Friendship Force of Baton Rouge!
This is a great way to show off Friendship Force Baton Rouge Club to the library patrons from that area of town!
Diana Harris is Chair of this event and she can be reached at 766-0827 or bcharris2005@bellsouth.net.  Please call Diana and volunteer your time and something for our tree.
__________________________________________________________________
Annual Christmas Party

Thursday December 4, 2014

6-8:30 pm
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Attention all GOOD Little Members and Friends of Friendship Force 
Baton Rouge
Here is your list.

Be sure to check it twice and make plans to attend our Annual Christmas Party!
The date

Thursday December 4th 2014 (note date change)
The Time

6 to 8:30 PM
 The place
Home of Emily Sitch and Jim Willis, 1859 Applewood Rd, BR, LA

(right down the street from Barbara Wittkopf's)
The RSVP

To Rose Wooden at rpwooden@gmail.com  (note new e-mail address) or (225) 924-5621.

 RSVP's must be prior to November 22.
The cost

Only $10 per person.  

Checks should be mailed and received by Sat., November 22, 2014 

to Lynn Robbins at 4008 Poplar Ridge Ct, BR, LA 
The Entertainment

A very special 4 piece combo has been hired for this special event!
The Gift

You are being asked to bring a non perishable food item OR laundry detergent for the International students at Southeastern Louisiana University.

(nice but not required)
The Food

An "Elegant" Christmas Buffet that includes everything from seafood to sweets.  

Note we will not have a formal "sit down" dinner this year due to space limitations, but what we lack in seats, we will more than make up for in a delicious assortment of gourmet foods.
 most importantly,

An evening with friends that have made 2014 a special a year.

Come and celebrate!
Gayle and Bob Duncan, Chairpersons

We will be inducting the new Friendship Force Board members who were voted in at our September 6 3rd Quarter General Meeting.  
Members filling new positions are:  
Morena Cazedessus for Vice-President, 
Janet Varnado for Treasurer, 
Shelia Melancon and Lin Ashton for Members-at-Large,  
Keith Corkern moves up to President, 
Thornton moves to Past-President/Parliamentarian, 
Bob Duncan fills his second year as Secretary, and 
Frances Bennett fills her second year as Member-at-Large.
__________________________________________________________
That's all "Save The Dates" for 2014!
_________________________________

SAVE THE DATE FOR 2015
                                                 


Domestic Outgoing Exchange
to
Charlotte, North Carolina 

April 8 - April 15

Trudy Ivy has been appointed Exchange Director

If you are interested in this Domestic Exchange please let Trudy know at tivy7@cox.net or cell 225-933-0273 for further information.  This is a drivable exchange at the best time of year to see the Earth opening her treasure chest of colorful flora to keep us entertained.
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__________________________________________________________________ 
International Incoming Exchange

from

Auckland-North Shore and Whangarei , New Zealand

April 22-28, 2015
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2015:  Incoming International Exchange #12219 from Auckland-North Shore, New Zealand to Baton Rouge  is from April 22-28, 2015.    If you remember our club just visited Auckland-North Shore just last year so this is a pleasant surprise.  Barbara Wittkopf and Thornton Cofield have been appointed Co-Exchange Directors so keep us in mind for next year. 
Barbara reported that 15 New Zealanders have taken advantage of early bird fares and purchased airplane tickets - 13 from Auckland-North Shore and a couple from the Whangarei club, 2 1/2 -3 hours north of Auckland.

The ambassadors include 4 couples, a single man, and 6 single ladies.

A minimum of 11 night hosts will be needed.  The New Zealanders will leave their Houston stopover at 8 a.m. on April 22 and arrive in Baton Rouge 1:10 p.m.   We provided them with information about the Tiger 

Shuttle the Reno group used to commute between Baton Rouge and

New Orleans for their consideration following our home stay.
Host Forms will be distributed at our Christmas Party on December 4.

__________________________________________________________________
PAST EVENTS

Friendship Force's Garage Sale on October 4 was a great success!
In January the Board decided to have a garage sale to generate some income for our club.  Shortly thereafter, Vera volunteered to chair the garage sale and then we let the idea hibernate or germinate until late August.  Walden was having a community wide garage sale on October 4 since LSU was playing an away game. FFBR decided to take advantage of the free advertising and publicity and hold it at Barbara's house.l
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Save The Date notices were sent out and then Co-Chair Barbara Wittkopf issued a decree that all  "items of interest" were to be dropped off at her house beginning Saturday September 28.  A number of club members gathered at her house on Thursday, Oct. 2 at 10 am to begin separating and pricing the valuables.  Working through the night, (a slight exaggeration) and part of Friday separating and pricing the valuables the big day finally arrived. Barbara kept most members happy by providing food, liquid refreshments, and a place out of the heat Thursday and Friday and out of the cold on Saturday.  

Saturday was a cool day and we started the spill out of items from the garage onto the driveway at 6:15 am.  We had our first "want to be customers" at 6:30 am.  Our first paying customer was 7:00 am.  From then on, it was like a circus, except we weren't quite sure who the entertainers were, us or them.

At different times throughout the three days we had a total of over 20 FFBR members who stopped by and helped in one way or another.

Thanks for the many members who provided tables, garage sale items, and helped setup, sort and price items, sell items, and helped to package items that didn't sell.   Many thanks to Barbara for agreeing to hold this celebration at her house.  Thanks to Jamie Tindle from Families Helping Families for picking up the items that were "leftovers".    
Word has it that we had the best Garage Sale in Walden.
Oh, we also made $1,004.25 minus a few expenses associated with putting on the garage sale.  
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_____________________________________________
EXCHANGES:


 
  
         


!COMING SOON (2015 TO BE MORE PRECISE)TO OUR CLUB AND OTHERS IN THE FFI'S SOUTHWEST REGION!
As an outgrowth of the Southwest Regional Conference held March 2014 in Albuquerque a number of club presidents and their representatives formalized an idea to have mini exchanges within our region.  Through further discussions the development of mini-exchanges among the clubs in our region grew so now we have the following clubs interested in participating:  TX- Dallas, Fort Worth, Houston, San Antonio, and Austin.  Other clubs interested in participating are Oklahoma City, OK; Kansas City, KS; and of course, Baton Rouge.
Mini-exchanges are typically exchanges that are 3- 4 host nights or shorter .  Further information on these mini-exchanges will be forthcoming.                                             
                                                                 


March 27-29, 2015 Houston, Texas is the next regional SouthWest Conference.  Plan to attend.

_________________________________________________________________________________________

International Outgoing Exchange

to

Niagara and Sherbrooke, Canada #12134  Lynn Robbins, ED.
September 23 - October 10, 2015 
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Please read corresponding dates carefully.

The Niagara Exchange #12134 is September 23-29, departing September 30, followed by an Ottawa visit from September 30 - October 2, departing October 3,  and then the Sherbrooke Exchange from October 3 - 9, 2015, departing October 10.  Lynn is working with the respective clubs on transportation.  Many of you may remember that Sherbrooke visited our club back in 2009, Niagara visited us in 2005, and Ottawa just visited us.  Lynn Robbins has been appointed Exchange Director so keep her in mind for next year.

__________________________________________________________________
COMING IN APRIL 2016

THEMED EXCHANGE

"Louisiana: Pick Your Passion!"
For over 6 months several of our members have been planning a Themed Exchange  for our club.   Bob Duncan and Alice Luno were appointed Co-Chairs of this project in May of this year.  Other members are Frances Bennett, Thornton Cofield, Linda Cox, Harvey Downs, Linda Knochenmus, and Nina Russell.
This is an exciting adventure for our club and when we successfully implement this exchange it will once again highlight Friendship Force Baton Rouge.  A Themed Exchange is an exchange that highlights a specific aspect of our club's environment which may include the entire state or states or just a small portion such as the area we call South Louisiana.  It is also a Global Exchange in which we can advertise the Exchange through FFI. An example of a Themed Exchange was the Lower Mississippi Global Exchange when we hosted those Ambassadors for 3 days just prior to the International Conference.
We've met three times already and progress is beginning to be seen. 

For further information please contact Bob Duncan or Alice Luno.

__________________________________________________________________
YOUR WEBSITE:
WWW.FRIENDSHIPFORCEBATONROUGE.ORG

IS THERE TO BE USED.
Host Forms, Ambassador Forms, ED Manual, Health Forms, Membership Forms, Reimbursement Forms- all forms can be found on the website.  Look for FORMS on left side of the home page.

Future Exchanges and Past Exchanges with photos can be found under CLUB EXCHANGES.  Some Exchange Directors have provided exchange summaries.

Web Links on the left side of the home page give you  important travel websites.

Club Members on the left side of the home page.  Click on it and see what you find!
For other information please see our website and Facebook Page

www.friendshipforcebatonrouge.org

and

Facebook Page:  Friendship Force Baton Rouge
Thornton H. Cofield  
President Friendship Force Baton Rouge
